
 

 

 
 
 
KING WILLIAM ROAD UPGRADE 
CONSTRUCTION NOTICE – 24 MAY 2019 
Important information – Upcoming night works along King William 
Road, including temporary road closures 
 
Dear Resident / Business Owner  
 
Construction works have now started on the King William Road Upgrade Project which will 
transform the main street. Prior to commencing the kerbing and paving works on King William Road, 
works to install stormwater and drainage pipework and pits, and multiple service connections are 
required.  
 
What we’re doing:  

• Installing six (6) stormwater and five (5) communications and power infrastructure crossings 
across King William Road in various locations; between Park Street and Mary Street.  

• Excavating a common services trench for multiple services relocations, along both the 
western and eastern sides of King William Road between the Park Street and Mitchell Street 
Intersection and Arthur Street.  

 
When it’s happening:  
Works will be undertaken between 7pm and 6am each night from Thursday 30 May to Thursday 20 
June 2019, subject to weather conditions.  
 
Works will only occur from Sunday night to Thursday night, with no works being undertaken on 
Friday and Saturday nights.  
 
King William Road and side streets where works are in progress, will be temporarily reinstated 
each morning and re-opened to traffic by 6am each day.  
 
Some daytime finishing works may be required under localised lane closures. Advance notification 
will be provided to directly affected properties if this occurs.  
 
Traffic impacts and access:  
During these works, traffic and speed restrictions will apply with some temporary road closures of 
King William Road and adjacent side streets to safely complete these works.  

• Sections of King William Road will be intermittently closed to vehicular traffic at different 
times for approximately two (2) to three (3) nights to install the stormwater and new 
electrical and communications infrastructure. Works will be coordinated to minimise 
disruption. 

o The first closure of King William Road will be near Walter Street on Thursday 30 
May.  

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

• Side streets at King William Road will also be intermittently closed to vehicular traffic at 
different times for up to three (3) nights to excavate a common services trench.  

 
Advance warning and other traffic signage will be in place to alert road users and pedestrians to the 
temporary changes to traffic conditions. 
  
Driveway access to properties will be maintained, and pedestrian access will continue to be provided 
at all times. Traffic controllers will also be on site to assist motorists and pedestrians to move 
through the area. Some minor parking restrictions in the immediate vicinity of works each night will 
also be required.  
 
Impacts to Adelaide Metro bus services:  
Temporary changes to bus routes and detours will apply during these night works. 200, 200B and 
200C bus services will be detoured between 7pm and 6am from Sunday to Thursday nights only, via 
Northgate Street, Unley Road and Greenhill Road and Peacock Road. Bus services will operate as 
normal outside the work hours, including Friday and Saturday nights.  
 
Signage at bus stops will alert public transport users to these changes and alternative arrangements. 
For more information, please visit: www.adelaidemetro.com.au  
 
How we will keep you informed  
Businesses and residents adjacent to the works area will be doorknocked to discuss any direct 
impacts from these works.  
 
As works progress, residents and businesses on, or adjacent to the side streets which will be 
temporarily closed for the common services excavation works will also receive advance notification 
of these dates.  
 
Some noise can be expected at times from these works, however it will be managed to minimise 
disruption where possible.  
 
We thank you for your patience while these important works are undertaken. 
 
If you have any questions about these works please contact the project team on 1300 617 363 or via  
email at KWREnquiries@bmd.com.au 
 
You can also stay up to date with the project at www.designkingwilliam.com  
 
Yours sincerely 
King William Road Upgrade Team  
 


